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Increased the subsidy price of rice and 
wheat in Kerala in 1966; and

(b)  if so, how many times it  was 
raised and the quantum raised in each 
case?

The Minister of State in the.Minis­
try of Food, Agriculture, Community 
Development and Cooperation  (Shri 
Annasahib Shinde):  (a) The issue
prices of rice and imported wheal 
supplied from Central stocks to all 
State Governments including Kerala 
were raised in 1966.  Even so, the 
prices of coarse rice and wheat con­
tains an element of subsidy.

(b)  The increase in the issue price 
of imported wheat was made only
■ once wjej. November, 1966. For rice 
twice, in June and December during 
the year 1966.  The extent of increase 
in case of imported  wheat  for  all 
States was from Rs. 50.00 to Rs. 55.00 
per quintal.  In case of coarse rice, 
the increase in the issue price for 
Kerala was from Rs. 66.00 to Rs. 69.00 
w.e.f. June, 1966 and from Rs. 69,00 
to Rs. 80.00 per quintal w.e.f. Decem­
ber, 1966.
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Will the Minister of Food and Agri­
culture be pleased to state:

(a) whether it is a fact that Bihar 
Government has declared one third of 
the State under famine;

(b) if so, the particulars of  areas 
wVrc- famine has been deelared;

(c) the reaction  of  Government 
thereto; and

(d) the steps taken to face the situa­
tion arising out of this declaration?

The Minister of State In the Minis­
try of Food, Agriculture, Community 
Development and Cooperation (Shri 
Annasahib Shinde): (a) and (b).  A 
statement indicating the areas declared 
as famine areas by the Government 
of Bihar is laid on the  Table of the 
House.  [Placed in Library, See No. 
LT-436/67],

(c)  and  (d). The Government of 
India has been making «U Possible
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efforts to  help  Bihar Government. 
Relief measures On a very large scale 
have been taken by the State Govern­
ment to meet the situation created by 
the drought.  A statement of assist­
ance given by the Government of India 
to the Bihar Government so far is 
placed on the Table of the House. 
[Placed in Library. See No. LT-437/ 
67],

fvn»:—urn* w if* fcnmff wt towst

7 90. «ft Wt?* WWT :

Wt »To Jo  :

wt jww v* wbwtit:

TW ftt̂ WTOW :

«tt »rf«PfTf Wo tcw:

«ft *>o Wo 5T«rf :

wt fwfir fww : 

wt*rat m?%wft finp :

?o.qo  :

«ft *WiWJJ yw:

Wt Wo *a  :

wt w m  ftljt:

Wt  Wo  :
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